On September 25th the following questions were received from Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding the Five, Ten, and Twenty-Year Tentative Facilities Workplan Adoption:

 

Question #1:  I cannot open this.  I will need a hard copy anyway.  Please get it to me on Monday.

 

Response #1:  Staff has experienced numerous challenges with the State's Work Plan format, which has been revised this year. We will provide hard copies of the Excel Spreadsheets as soon as the information required by the State has been entered.

 

Question #2:  What can we do for Gove?

 

Response #2:  Gove Elementary received a K-3 classroom addition that opened in 2001, and although the District has modernized dozens of its older schools, there are still several schools that are awaiting their turn.  This list includes:  Westward Elementary, Forest Park Elementary, Barton Elementary, Rolling Green Elementary, D.D. Eisenhower Elementary, Hagan Road Elementary, West Technical Center, C.O. Taylor/Kirklane Elementary, Palm Beach Gardens Elementary, Allamanda Elementary, Plumosa Elementary, North Palm Beach Elementary, Northboro Elementary, Galaxy Elementary, Sabal Palm at Highridge, West Area School of Choice, Roosevelt Full Service Center, South Area Middle School of Choice, Gold Coast Community High, Delray Full Service Center, Glade View Elementary, Washington Elementary, Wynnebrook Elementary, Grove Park Elementary, West Riviera Elementary, Pine Grove Elementary, Melaleuca Elementary, Rosenwald Elementary, Addison Mizner Elementary and the Adult Education

 

Like Gove Elementary, all of these schools are more than 35 years old and many of them also have 15 or more portables.  The District ranked one group of older schools in 1999 and then another group in 2003.  Because of the school's age it was ranked in 2003 along with several other schools built in the 1960's.  Gove Elementary is the next elementary school to be added to the outer years of the Five-Year Capital Plan and this should occur with the FY 2008-2012 update, which the Board will have an opportunity to review next spring.  The timing of the modernization of Gove Elementary, as well as the other schools on the list, will depend on the availability of funds.

 

Until Gove Elementary is replaced the District will continue to maintain and improve the school in order to provide a safe and educationally beneficial learning environment.
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